
Pierpont Bay Community Council 
Board Meeting Minutes 

 
Date:   March 19, 2024 
Location:    Via Zoom 
Time:   7:00 PM 
Participants Present:   H. Stern T. Foley, D. Roundtree, S. Holanov + 9 others 
Participants Absent:               K. Krieg 
 

 
7:00 PM - Meeting was Called to Order by Council Chair Howard Stern.  

Treasurer’s Report – Terry Foley reported the account balance is approximately $5,180.00. 

7:05 PM - Police Report – Assistant Chief David Dickey presented the latest 28-day Ventura Police 
Crime Map – new reporting based on NIBRS statistics. There were 8 assault offenses; 7 property 
crimes; 5 drug/narcotics offenses and 11 society crimes for total Group A crimes of 31 vs. 29 crimes 
reported in the prior month. On the calendar are: Strawberry Festival in May; X Games in June; 
marathon in July; and Ventura County Fair in August. 
 
7:08 PM -State Parks Update – Tyson Butzke did not attend the meeting so no update was provided. 

      7:10 PM - Committee Updates 

STVR- Terry Foley reported that the City has committed to making a new STVR ordinance a primary 
goal for 2024. Hopefully they will be reaching out soon for Community Engagement and feedback on 
what a revised ordinance might look like. 

Beach- Kaycee Krieg was not in attendance so no update was reported. Mr. Stern reported that the 
berms were removed from the beach on the week of March 3. A resident on Bath Lane reported that a 
beachfront owner was successful in getting the Coastal Commission to agree to have them move sand 
from their property (to build a home) on the beach rather than requiring to haul it away. An application 
with the City has now been submitted to get a permit to move the sand on the beach. 
 
Website/PR- Steve Holanov reported that he posted the PBCC Membership Application to the PBCC 
website. 

 
Seaward Beautification - Dan Roundtree showed some photos of the progress of the Seaward Art 
Project/ trash can artwork. Phase II is expected to be implemented sometime in the near future which 
involves a mural at the wall at the end of Seaward. The pony wall at the end of Seaward has been 
partially replastered. The street planters on Seaward have been refurbished. 

Neither Mayor Joe Schroder or City Manager, Bill Ayub attended the meeting so no city update was 
reported. It was noted that Chris Palmieri of Public Works is no longer working for the City of Ventura. 



7:40 PM – Mr. Stern reported that at our April meeting, we will have the new Parks and Recreation 
Director, Stacey Zarazua as our guest speaker. Meeting was adjourned by H. Stern. 

 

 

 


